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CAPE TOWN — A former general secretary of the Pan Africanist Congress (PAC), Thami ka Plaatjie, looks likely to fill the vacant spot on the SABC board.

Mr Ka Plaatjie would replace Peter Harris, who resigned from the board of the broadcaster earlier this year. 

His appointment will come at a time when the broadcaster is facing another potential crisis, with key media players calling for board chairman Ben Ngubane to resign, citing "continued chaos" at the SABC. 

Most members of Parliament’s communications portfolio committee yesterday backed Mr ka Plaatjie’s appointment, and his name will now go to the National Assembly for approval.

But his appointment is unlikely to be well received by media analysts, mainly because he is said to be a member of the African National Congress (ANC). 

The Democratic Alliance (DA) earlier this year said the appointment of ANC sympathisers to the board of the public broadcaster was "disturbing". It made that observation after Lumko Mtimde, who is known to back the ANC’s proposed media appeals tribunal, was appointed to the board together with Cawekazi Mahlati, said to be an ANC member. 

However, yesterday the DA took no exception to the appointment of Mr ka Plaatjie. DA MP Nickie van den Berg said he believed Mr ka Plaatjie was "fit for the purpose".

"We judged him on the interview he gave. He gave a brilliant interview and emphasised his belief in the independence of the SABC, which is what we want as the DA," Mr van den Berg said.

"He is a strong character, very outspoken, and he blew everyone away during the interview." 

However, Congress of the People MP Juli Killian said Mr ka Plaatjie ’s appointment illustrated the growing influence the ANC had over the SABC.

"From our view, we have no doubt that he (Mr ka Plaatjie) is a capable person. But again, this appointment exposes the SABC to political interference," she said. 

The co-ordinator of the Save our SABC campaign, Kate Skinner, said there was a need to strengthen the disqualification clauses regarding the appointment of SABC board members.

Meanwhile, the final two candidates for vacancies on the board of the Media Development and Diversity Agency will be named early next week. Indications are that Dennis Lilie, CEO of the Cape Film Commission, will be nominated. However, other strong contenders are independent consultant Rene Smith and Phenyo Nongane, director of Phenyo Tourism International. 
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